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The regular meeting of the Latimer City Council was called to order by Mayor Mark Johansen, on Wednesday, June 8, 2022 at 6:30 pm at Latimer City Hall.  Council members answering roll call were:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge, and Elizabeth Symens.  Eric Bruns was absent.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a motion made by Plagge to approve the agenda as printed and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed.

The Director of Maintenance reported that the Splash pad up open for the Summer.

The Clerk reported that she will be attending the Municipal Professionals Academy in Ames in July and the Annual Conference for the Iowa League of Cities in September.  She invited the council if they are interested in attending.  There is a software update that will be coming to make the software system in the Cloud now, so residents will have the option of setting up their own account online and paying through there and also being able to send notices and make other announcements on the new system.  She informed the Council that the City of Hampton will be having a Planning and Zoning Workshop on July 7 and have invited the council to attend if they are interested.  Dust control has also been scheduled and they are hoping to get it done by June 22nd.

Insurance agent Tonja Lohrbach was present to update the council on the renewal policy for fiscal year 2023 (Effective July 1).  Overall, the policy went up by 12%, and with some updating to the policy, she is hoping to decrease this a little more.

Plagge made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 11, 2022 meeting followed by a second by Symens.  Motion passed.

DeBour made a motion to approve the bills to be paid as presented and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed.

The council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

Under old business, Mayor Johansen met with Jay Waddingham, Franklin County Engineer regarding the Road Use Taxes that will be reallocated from the City to the County due to census decrease.  More will be coming as we work with the County to resolve this problem.

Latimer Development met and have discussed starting a Spruce up Latimer program.  This program is designed to assist homeowners in sprucing up of their property.  More guidelines about this program will be released by Latimer Development as the program proceeds.  The Council decided to think on this suggestion to support this program over the next month and discuss it more at a future meeting.

The first reading of the Ordinance 2022-01 amending the utility rates to include a 3% increase effective 7/1/22 was done, followed by a motion made by Plagge to approve Ordinance 2022-01 and seconded by Symens.  Ordinance passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Crooks to waive the 2nd and 3rd readings of Ordinance 2022-01 followed by a second by DeBour.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2022-10 approving the fiscal year end transfers was approved with a motion made by Plagge and seconded by DeBour.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Latimer Community Grocery Store owner Landon Plagge was present to update the council regarding the status of the store and the importance of continual community support of the grocery store.  Without the support of the local community and continuing support, Latimer Community Grocery will be closing if no other options are finalized.

Following this discussion, a motion was made by DeBour to approve the cigarette permit for Latimer Community Grocery effective 7/1/22.  This motion was seconded by Symens, motion passed with majority vote.  Plagge abstained due to conflict of interest.

At 7:30 pm, DeBour made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  This motion was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed.




Mark Johansen, Mayor
ATTEST:


Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
